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Dear Sir and Madame Senators,

It is with horror that we we consider the prospects that the Honorable member for Bradfield and Minister for Education has for our beloved education system, which delivers so much to the Australian community. The benefits of our great education system must not be compromised nor must Australia's foothold into the fields of science, research, technology, healthcare and education: those things which enrich our nation. These proposed attacks constitute the end of an era in a society that pursues this excellence, and makes it open to all people, not just the very rich. Shame.

As queer students, like all our fellow students who belong to a minority group, we are set to lose much more out of these proposed 'reforms', and all women, ethnic, disabled, queer, Indigenous, socio-economically disadvantaged or otherwise 'different' students will be discriminated against.

Queer students tend to be more likely to be kicked out of home by homophobic parents, meaning that they are less likely to be able to afford the increased, up front, fees that the government is proposing, this is directly unfair to an already disadvantaged and villified group.
Students of minority tend to face discrimination in the workforce anyway. They are statistically less likely to access higher paid jobs and higher stratas of society. They will therefore feel the pinch of the huge rates of debt the government is proposing harder, and will be therefore less likely to access eigher education in the first place. These people have the right to an education just as much as people living in Brendan Nelson's electorate do. 

Voluntary Student Unionism, resoundingly rejected by students in the past, is set to have the worst impact on students of minority groups, particularly queer students. Because students of minority exist in minorities, they do not have the cash, or the numbers, to be able to provide services for themselves. Student Associations step in and provide essential services to ensure the safety and wellbeing of these students, but they would not be able to do so under VSU. Student Associations such as 'QueerSpace' on campuses exist as a safe space for queer students to go to when they in danger of violence, attack, or suicide. They provide free information and materials to help students. Students Associations provide Sexuality/Queer Officers that can give information to students about consellors, support groups, safer sex and other services. Student Associations provide Pride Weeks, Women's Spaces, cheaper/free food for the disadvantaged, social and support groups which enrich student's lives, information about drugs, alcohol, safety, wellbeing, health and the list is endless. It would be no understatement to say that these services save lives, particularly relevant given figures suggesting that Australian young queers are at three times the risk of suicide than other young people. Homophobic attack also puts queer people at a greater risk of rape and bashing, as recently evidenced in Sydney, but also and especially in Lesbian communities. Safe spaces like the Queerspace directly combat that kind of violence. 
 
We live in a country that believes in a 'fair go' for all. State and Federal legislation was even made to enshrine that into law. Yet inspite of these laws, these principles and the spirit therein contained, we still discriminate against people who who are from smaller interest groups in society. To do anything but reject these proposals by the government would be shameful, and a betrayal of the Spirit which underlies this great nation, and a betrayal of the Australian people, that would leave blood on the hands of the betrayers.
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